
Annual General Meeting 28th February 2013

Committee members present: Lindsay Smith, Jill Pope, Jane James, Jenny Watson, Anne Bradley, Claire Stevens, Helen Murray
15 members present

1. Apologies   Lesley Hugill

2. Matters Arising  Minutes of 2012 accepted

3. President’s comments    Lindsay gave a short presentation on the history  and  development of ACPA.
            It began in 2005 with a meeting at Wrightington. In 2006 ACPA met with BHS in Edinburgh                    and in 2007 study days were arranged in Glasgow and Swindon plus ACPA met with BOA in Manchester. In 2008 the conference rang alongside the BASK meeting in Bournemouth with delegate numbers steadily increasing year on year. In 2009 the conference was in Manchester and the committee also met in Birmingham for a ‘brainstorming’ session. In 2010 competencies for the arthroplasty practitioner role were developed; ACPA also sought and achieved a recognised  alliance with BOA. In 2011 the conference was held in Torquay alongside BHS and in 2012 in Derby with BASK.
In 2013 in Bristol, Lindsay then asked the question ‘where do we go from here?’ As the job market and budget constraints become more difficult, arthroplasty practitioners have to justify their existence and future. ACPA provides the support and networking to aid this. Lindsay will step down from her role as President and Jill will be step up to this role.
4. Treasurer’s report   Jenny reported that the accounts were in good health. Potential fraudulent activity had been identified but no funds lost. On 14th January 2013, £7640 was the balance of the account.
5. Membership report   Anne reported that we have gained 12 new members in this membership year. There are 58 members at present, 11 less than last year. The committee has no plans to increase the membership fee at present so it continues to represent excellent value for money.

6. Website report   Jane reported there would be a facelift for the website. An activity report was provided. Jane asked for suggestions for improvement.

7. Committee positions   Jill informed the meeting that two positions were vacant. Education secretary, Clare Louise Sandell was proposed by Jill and seconded by Claire. Vice President, Lesley Hugill was proposed by Lindsay and seconded by Anne. Both were welcomed to the committee. The rest of the committee positions remain unchanged.
8. AOB   The presidency was handed from Lindsay to Jill. Jill thanked Lindsay for her tireless work on behalf of ACPA and her promotion of the group and the arthroplasty role in a wide variety of arenas. Lindsay will remain on the committee focusing on research.

Meeting closed.

Current ACPA committee at time of AGM:
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President Elect                                              Vacant
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Membership secretary                                Anne Bradley

Education Secretary                                     Vacant

Treasurer                                                        Jenny Watson

Web Manager                                               Jane James

Co-opted member                                        Claire Stevens

